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During the Hybrid Model of Learning, the Amesbury Public Schools will continue to serve 

breakfast and lunch to ALL students at no cost to families as directed by the Department of 

Education.  We have been very successful in our current model of providing breakfasts and lunches 

to families each Monday and Wednesday served in a drive-up model at Amesbury High School.  

Meals are served to all families with school aged children who live in Amesbury.  Meals are served 

from 11:00 am to 12:30 pm.  This meal service will continue during our Hybrid Model.  Students 

who are in Cohort A will receive meals in school on Mondays and Tuesdays, but are encouraged to 

visit the high school on Wednesday to pick up their free breakfast and lunch for those days that they 

will be learning remotely.  Cohort B will receive meals in school on Thursdays and Fridays and are 

encouraged to visit the high school on Mondays to pick up their free breakfast and lunch for those 

days.  Please contact Joan Liporto, Director of  Finance and Operations with any questions or 

concerns at liportoj@amesburyma.gov or 978-388-0507. 

 

Elementary Schools 

In an attempt to reduce the time that masks are not worn in school, our Grades K and 1 students 

currently in a half day schedule will not eat at school.  Breakfast and lunch should be served at 

home and families are encouraged to visit our high school on the days and times mentioned above 

to access free meals. 

 

Students in Grades 2, 3 and 4 should eat breakfast before they arrive at school and will be served 

free lunch in our cafeterias, appropriately spaced “socially distant”.  Students will be provided with 

a “Grab and Go Breakfast” for the following morning. 

 

Middle School 

All middle school students should eat breakfast at home before they arrive at school and will be 

served free lunch in our cafeteria, appropriately spaced “socially distant”.  Students will be 

provided with a “Grab and Go Breakfast” for the following morning. 

 

High School 

All high school students should eat breakfast at home before they arrive at school and will be 

served a free “Grab and Go Lunch” which may be eaten in our cafeteria, appropriately spaced 

“socially distant”.  Students may also take their lunch with them if they leave at the earlier time.  

Students will be provided with a “Grab and Go Breakfast” for the following morning. 

 

Innovation High School 

 

Innovation High School students will be provided with both a “Grab and Go Breakfast and Lunch”, 

both free to all students. 
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